
 

 

The Wenatchee Rotary Foundation Board of Directors is seeking Rotary 
Club of Wenatchee members to serve on the Board of Directors, starting 
July 1, 2022.   
 
As stated in the Bylaws of the Foundation:  
 
"Number and Term.The number of Directors of the Foundation shall be 
nine (9). Each member of the Board of Directors shall be re-elected for a 
three (3) year term and/or until their successor is elected. The terms shall 
be staggered with three (3) members elected annually. A member may be 
re-elected once, to serve a total of two consecutive three-year terms. 
Thereafter, such members shall not be eligible for re-election for one year. 
After said one year of non-eligibility, such person shall again be eligible to 
be elected to serve a total of two consecutive three years terms. Any 
vacancy occurring in the Board of Directors may be filled by the affirmative 
vote of sixty percent (60%) of the remaining directors. Terms shall be for a 
fiscal year ending June 30.”  
 
"Nominating Committee. The Nominating Committee shall consist of the 
President, the President-Elect, and an additional Director. The committee 
shall select a slate of not less than six (6) candidates to be elected to be 
Directors, for selection by the Members at the Annual Meeting.”  
 
The Nominating Committee would like six members of the Club to run for 
the three Board positions. The members of the Club will then select three to 
be on the Board at the Annual Meeting of the Wenatchee Rotary 
Foundation, scheduled for Thursday, May 26, 2022.  
 
Please e-mail or call Tom Ross (tomross@alpineaire.net; (509) 630-5965) 
or Ken Robertson ( robertson12001@gmail.com; (804) 201-6839, if you 
have questions about the Wenatchee Rotary Foundation or to let them 
know of your interest in running to serve on the Board of Directors. If you 
intend to be a candidate to serve on the Board, please let Tom or Ken 
know by Friday, April 15, 2022. 
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